

AMERICAN CHEMICAL SOCIETY

1155 Sixteenth Street, NW Washington, DC 20036 T [202] 872 4534

Thomas M. Connelly, Jr., Ph.D.
Executive Director & Chief Executive Officer
February 15, 2019

Ms. Alexandra Dunn, Esq.
Assistant Administrator, Office of Chemical Safety and Pollution Prevention Mail Code 7101M
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency
William Jefferson Clinton Building
1200 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.
Washington, DC 20460
Via electronic mail: Dunn.alexandra@Epa.gov

Dear Ms. Dunn,

On behalf of the American Chemical Society (ACS) and its more than 150,000 chemical scientists and engineers, I would like to congratulate you on your new position as Assistant Administrator of the Office of Chemical Safety and Pollution Prevention (OCSPP). Based on your extensive experience, I am confident that you will lead OCSPP with great skill.

ACS has worked closely with EPA in many areas over multiple decades. In particular, the ACS Green Chemistry Institute and EPA have collaborated extensively to develop and advance green chemistry through conferences, awards, research programs, and stakeholder dialogues. The Presidential Green Chemistry Challenge Award is a shining example of a partnership between our two organizations that helps achieve important shared goals.

Given these connections, I look forward to working with you in the coming years and encourage you to contact me if you should see that ACS can be of assistance to you and the EPA. Attached is a summary of the Society's public policy agenda for 2019, which highlights the Society's commitment to promoting science and sustainability in public policy.

Congratulations again on your exciting new position.

Very truly yours,

Dr. Thomas M. Connelly, Jr.

ACS Executive Director & CEO